Administrators of Rural Urban Public Libraries of Ontario

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

Wednesday, September 19th, 2018, 1:06pm
Nottawasaga Inn Resort

Present:  
Laura Molnar, Elgin (Chair)
Nicole Charles, Bruce (Treasurer) – via teleconference
Catherine Coles, Lennox and Addington (Secretary)

Brian Masschaele, Elgin
Karen Franklin, Stormont, Dundas & Glengarry

Lindsay Brock, Middlesex
Kelly Bernstein, Region of Waterloo

Melissa Scott, Clarington

Beth Rumble, Huron

Robin Greenall, Essex

Heidi Wyma, Chatham-Kent

Lisa Miettinen, Oxford

Darlene Coke, Lambton
1. Welcome and call to order
Laura Molnar called the meeting to order at 1:06pm.  
2.  Adoption of agenda

Moved by Lisa Miettinen, Seconded by Karen Franklin that the agenda be adopted as presented – CARRIED.

2. Adoption of Minutes of 2017 Annual General Meeting

Moved by Brian Masschaele, Seconded by Kelly Bernstein that the minutes of Annual General Meeting of September 20, 2017 be adopted as presented – CARRIED.

4.  Adoption of Constitutional Amendments
No amendments were proposed. 
5.  Presentation of Annual Financial Statement

Nicole Charles circulated ARUPLO’s Annual Statement of Operations for 2017 and a letter of independent review of ARUPLO’s financial records by MS Accounting Services in Kingston. Everything was found to be in order. ARUPLO did not receive a Q4 statement from National Bank. Nicole reported that we’re on track for 2018 and that while there has been a drop in ARUPLO conference registration for administrators this year, this has been offset by an uptick in staff registrations. 
Moved by Nicole Charles / Seconded by Melissa Scott that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented – CARRIED.

7.  Adoption of Membership Fees

It was agreed to maintain fees at the current amount of $475.
Moved by Nicole Charles, Seconded by Melissa Scott that the membership fee for the year 2017 be maintained at $475 - CARRIED.  

8.  Committee Appointments

Nominations were solicited and accepted for the two standing committees as well as the Ontario Public Library Guidelines (OPLG) Committee.  Overviews were provided regarding the priorities, workload, challenges and opportunities for each role.  
The following were nominated to serve on ARUPLO committees for the upcoming year:
ARUPLO Training Standing Committee – Heidi Wyma, Karen Franklin, Robin Greenall, Nicole Charles
ARUPLO Guidelines Standing Committee –Tania Sharpe, Brian Masschaele, Lisa Miettinen
Ontario Public Library Guidelines Committee – Brian Masschaele
Moved by Kelly Bernstein, Seconded by Darlene Coke that Committee Appointments be confirmed as presented – CARRIED.

10.  Election of Officers

Robin Greenall, as most recent past-president in attendance, presided over the election of officers. Catherine Coles was nominated for Chair and was accepted. Heidi Wyma was nominated for Secretary and was accepted. There were no other nominations for either positon. 
Nicole Charles still has a year left in her term as Treasurer. Nicole indicated that she is expecting and will be taking maternity leave before the end of her term. However, she has agreed to stay on as Treasurer and will investigate signing authority in the meanwhile. If the Chair currently has signing authority then this should suffice. If not, the Secretary should be given signing authority in order to assist Nicole with her Treasurer duties if necessary. 
Moved by Laura Molnar, Seconded by Lisa Miettinen that the slate be accepted for the ARUPLO Executive - CARRIED.
11.  Motion to Adjourn
Moved by Heidi Wyma that the AGM be adjourned at 1:41pm.
